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3 April 
Thursday 

8.00pm 
Harlow 

óBumble Beesô  -  John Taylor,   Bumble Bee            
Conservation Trust 
Kings Church, Red Willow, Harlow CM19 5PA 

4 April 
Friday 

8.00pm 
Romford 

óRe-Queeningô  -  Robert Pickford 
Chadwick Hall, Main Road, RM2 5EL 

5 April 
Saturday 

(early) 
Braintree 

Coach to BBKA Spring Convention at Harper Adams 
College, Shropshire 
 -  Contact Stuart Mitson 01376 340 683 

16 April 
Wednesday 

7.30pm 

Dengie 100 

& Maldon 

EGM at 7.30pm to present Annual Financial Report 
followed by meeting at 8.00pm 
 óSwarmingô  -  Spencer Christy 
The Norton, Cold Norton CM3 6JE 

16 April 
Wednesday 

6.30pm 

Saffron 

Walden 

óImprove Your beekeeping 1ô  (for 3yr+ beekeepers) 
óBe a Bee Doctorô  -  Jane Ridler at her apiary  
CB10 2LF and Sewards End Village Hall CB10 2LG 

17 April 
Thursday 

7.30pm 

Epping 

Forest 
óPractical Swarm Controlô  -  Wanstead Apiary 

27 April 
Sunday 

3.00pm 
Braintree óHoney Processingô  -  venue to be arranged 

28 April 
Monday 

7.30pm 
Chelmsford 

óMagic properties of Propolisô  -  Richard Ridler 
The Link, Methodist Church, Rainsford Road,   
Chelmsford CM1 2XB 

30 April 
Wednesday 

6.30pm 

Saffron  

Walden 

óImprove Your beekeeping 2ô  (for 3yr+ beekeepers) 
óMany Manipulationsô  -  Richard Ridler at his apiary 
CB10 2LF 

1 May 
Thursday 

8.00pm 
Harlow 

óQueen rearingô  -  Mike Barke & Nick Holmes 
Kings Church, Red Willow, Harlow CM19 5PA 

2 May 
Friday 

8.00pm 
Romford 

óMicroscopy & Bee Diseasesô  -  Eileen Marrable 
Chadwick Hall, Main Road, RM2 5EL 

14 May 
Wednesday 

6.30pm 

Saffron 

Walden 

óImprove Your beekeeping 3ô  (for 3yr+ beekeepers) 
óThe Perfect Hive Inspectionô  -  Deryck Johnson at 
his apiary CB10 2UY 

17 May 
Thursday 

7.30pm 

Epping 

Forest 
Wanstead Apiary 

18 May Sunday Braintree 
Essex Young Farmers Show  -  Marquee in the Live-
stock Area  CM1 4LN 

Divisional Meetings 

April  &  May  2014 
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¢ƘŜ ǾƛŜǿǎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ 

ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9.Y!Φ 

More Divisional Meetings 

April  &  May  2014 

21 May 
Wednesday 

6.00pm 

Dengie 100 

& Maldon 

Apiary Meeting  -  Allotments, Arcadia Road, Burnham 
on Crouch  CM0 8EF     Bring and share   
RSVP peter@dmbka.org.uk 

24/25 

May 

Saturday/
Sunday 

3.00pm 

Braintree 
Day dependent on weather  -  Apiary Meeting  -  John 
Barlow  Queen Introduction  Telephone 07889495377 

28 

May 

Wednesday 

7.30pm 
Southend 

óWorking with Beeswaxô  -  Jean Smye 
W.I. Hall, Bellingham Lane, Rayleigh 

31 May 
Saturday 

2.30pm 

Saffron 

Walden 

óMake your own Queen 2ô  -  Take one home for 
requeening or making increases.  Richard Ridler & 
Sally Freeman at her apiary CM6 2RB 

Cover Photograph: 

Jane Ridler, our hardworking County Education Secretary, receiving from 

EBKA President Eric Fenner her Microscopy Certificate at the 2014 AGM 
 

Photograph by Nick Holmes 

 

WANTED  

EBKA is investigating the  feasibility of introducing a membership 

management system.  If you have any   experience of such    

systems we would like to hear from you. 

 

Please contact Richard Ridler 

chair@essexbeekeepers.com 

mailto:chair@essexbeekeepers.com
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EARS 2 
 

Wally Thrale  -  EARS Funding Co-ordinator 

 

Dr Alan Bowman has informed me that Aberdeen has been          

successful with their bid for funding.  The EARS group will help with 

the project described below.  Alan asked me to pass on his gratitude 

for the support given by the Eastern Associations that support       

research. 

 

As you will see from the overview below, the research is again     

varroa related and will look at Deformed Wing Virus (DWV).  I am 

sure that we can all agree that this work is of vital importance.  The 

findings may help us in the battle against varroa and help to reduce 

its impact.  Would you please pass this information to your         

membership?  It is important that beekeepers in the East are        

informed of the research that will be carried out on their behalf. 

 

EARS 2 overview: 

 

The project will try to identify how varroa alters deformed wing virus 

(DWV) to make it more virulent when varroa is the transmission 

agent.  Before the arrival of varroa to Europe and the UK, the virus 

existed in colonies without overly impacting the well-being of the   

colony.  However, in the presence of varroa, the virus is somehow 

changed and then often greatly impacts the health of the               

colony.  

The projectôs hypothesis is that the virus becomes pathogenic 

when it moves from the bee environment (the ñnaturalò host) 

into the varroa environment (the ñunnaturalò  environment).   
 

Using an artificial feeding system developed in Aberdeen, the  

changes in DWV will be investigated as the varroa both imbibes the 

virus and then transmits it.  DWV transmission from varroa mother to 

offspring via the eggs and sexual transmission will also be            

investigated.  Studies into growth of DWV in cultured cells of a     

varroa-like organism will be performed to assess if similar changes 

occur in that environment. 
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Minutes of the 134th Annual General meeting 
held on 

Saturday 1st March 2014 
in room E06, Writtle College, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 3RP 

 

 

 

These minutes will be considered correct if no objection is raised in 

writing or by email before Saturday 31st May 2014.  Any point      

challenged will be brought before the next meeting for correction of 

the record. 
 

 

Presiding Officer: Ted Gradosielski (Ted Grad) 

Also present: As Attendance List, 60 people signed in. 
 

 

1 Apologies for absence were received from Richard Alabone, 

Ken & Theresa Caves, Colin Charters, Chad Colby-Blake, Deryck 

Johnson, Eileen Marrable. 
 

2 The Minutes of the 133rd AGM had been published in the May 

2013 edition of The Essex Beekeeper for review by members. No 

challenges to the accuracy had been received so the Minutes were 

signed by the Presiding Officer as a true record. 
 

3 The Report from the CEC Chairman was in the February 2014 

issue of The Essex Beekeeper and Richard Ridler summarised (see 

magazine for detail). 
 

4 General Treasurerôs Report and Approval of the 2013 Accounts 

 Copies of the accounts were distributed to the members present. The 

General Treasurer went through the main points. 

 Å EBKA had a surplus for the year of about Ã2K. 

 Å Gift Aid brought in approximately Ã3900. 

 Å EBKA had given a number of grants to Divisions during the year, 

largely for apiary maintenance equipment and audio-visual        

equipment. 

Å EBKA had funded educational courses to help improve husbandry 
standards across the county. 

 Å Total EBKA funds are around Ã67K. 

 

Essex Beekeepersô Association 
 

Minutes of the 134th Annual General meeting 
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 The Treasurer expressed concern that some divisional accounts 

were not supplied to him until the last minute.  This had resulted in 

the EBKA     accounts being finalised at 10.30 the previous evening ï 

somewhat last minute! 
 

 The accounts were approved nem con.  A vote of thanks was given 

to the General Treasurer for his hard work. 
 
 

5 Written reports from other members of the Central Executive 

Committee 
 

 The General Secretary Pat Allen, said that as she was standing 

down now she would be putting her final report into the magazine. 

She expressed thanks to the CEC for their support over the years. 

The CEC is a great bunch of people and she urged members to   

consider joining the CEC. 
 

 The BBKA Delegateôs report was tabled and Penny Learmonth 

read it out as there were not enough copies for everyone. Penny was 

standing down from the post. 
 

 The Examinations Secretaryôs report was tabled and Jane Ridler 

summarised the contents. 

 ÅThe number of Basic Assessment candidates in 2013 was nearly 

double the previous year. Four Miss Avey awards were made. 

 ÅSlightly less interest in the Modules in 2013, only seven successful 

entries. Nobody entered for the General Husbandry Assessment. 

 ÅMicroscopy had three successful candidates ï a good reflection on 

the EBKA Microscopy Course. This aspect of beekeeping needs a 

boost with the rise of Nosema and lack of medicine. 

 ÅJane will be standing down next year and suggested that the role 

needs to be reviewed. The job has expanded and Jane will propose 

to the CEC that the job be split into Examinations Secretary and   

Education Secretary. 
 

 

6 Election of President 

 Eric Fenner was happy to continue in the post and was re-elected 

nem con. 
 

 

7 Election of County Officers (Trustees) 

 As both the CEC Chairman and General Secretary had come to the 

end of their 4-year terms, the Trustees had agreed that the Chair 

could stay on for a further year, as permitted under Rule 7. 
 

 CEC Chairman: Richard Ridler was willing to stand for one more year 

and was re-elected nem con. 
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 General Secretary: Michael Webb (Romford Division) was          

nominated by Pat Allen, seconded by David Blackwood, and elected 

nem con.  There was a vote of thanks to Pat for her work. 

 General Treasurer: Bob Manning was willing to stand for another 

year and was re-elected nem con. 
 

8 Notification of the 2014 Divisional Voting Members (Trustees) 

and 2015 Presiding Officer 

 

  Braintree  James Jolley 

  Chelmsford  Richard Alabone 

  Colchester  Lee Bartrip 

  DH & Maldon Glenn Mayes 

  Epping Forest Ian Nichols 

  Harlow  Mike Barke 

  Romford  P§draig Floyd 

  Saffron Walden Janice Grieve 

  Southend  Marguerita Wilson 
 

 The 2015 Presiding Officer will come from Dengie Hundred &      

Maldon Division. 
 

9 Notification of New County Life Members 

 In accordance with Rule 3 the Trustees have awarded County Life 

Membership to three members ï Pat Allen, Jim McNeill, and Jean 

Smye.  Notification was given to this AGM. 
 

10 Election of County Non-Trustee posts 

 BBKA Delegate: P§draig Floyd was nominated by Pat Allen, 

seconded by Pauline Tidmas, and elected nem con. 

 Editor:   Jean Smye was re-elected nem con. 

 Exams Secretary: Jane Ridler was re-elected nem con. 

 NHS Delegate: Jim McNeill re-elected nem con. 

 Show Committee Secretary: Richard Ridler and Jim McNeill 

will share this post.  Agreed nem con. 

 Spray & Disease Delegate:  Jim McNeill was re-elected nem con. 
 

11 Confirmation of Accounts Examiner 

 The Treasurer Bob Manning said that Emma Baker had examined 

the 2013 accounts and was very thorough.  Members confirmed  

Emma Baker as Accounts Examiner for 2014, nem con. 
 

 Bob Manning said that Emma was paid Ã150 for the accounts work, 

which was ópeanutsô given the amount of work.  She was a qualified 

auditor and she was happy to do this for us, it was not for the     

money. 
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 12 CEC proposition 

 The Trustees had proposed that a penalty charge could be charged 

by divisions to late renewers.  There were clearly differing opinions on 

the proposition as it stood and an amendment was suggested. Some 

members felt that we should be putting more emphasis on the benefits 

of membership, including the insurance.  An óearly payment rewardô 

was one suggestion.  During 2014 EBKA will be researching an easier 

way to renew membership, and it was opined that it would be best to 

do this first.  Bob Manning proposed that the meeting refer the     

proposition back to the CEC and move to next business.  This was 

seconded by Terry Watson and agreed nem con. 
 

13 Conference 2013 Report: given by Ian Nichols 

 ÅHeld at Epping Forest Woodland Burial Park. Theme was óPlants, 

Pollinators, and Pesticidesô. 

 ÅTo avoid being paper-driven, a website was built, and linked to the 

EBKA website. 

ÅFour speakers: Clive de Bruyn; Dr Alison Haughton, Rothamsted; Prof 
Dave Goulson, Univ of Sussex; Prof Nigel Dunnett, Univ of   Sheffield. 

 ÅHigh-end sponsors were attracted for generous raffle prizes including 
IBRA, Pictorial Meadows, Bumblebee Conservation Trust, Vita       
Europe, Crowood Press and Random House. All were impressed by 
the website and list of speakers. 

 ÅThe conference was sold out, in fact, oversubscribed. The venue  
dictated the maximum capacity of 130 seats, and this was based on 
conference attendance figures from previous four years. 

 ÅThe current President of the EBKA and his wife were invited with 
complimentary tickets, which we hope will set a standard and become 
protocol for the future. 

 ÅThe venue reflected the conference theme.  The EFWBP were      
incredibly generous, providing staff and walks on the day, and the 
venue, all free of charge.  The Division gave a donation for their    
nominated charity Bug Life, which was matched by EFWBPôs parent 
company, Green Acres. 

 ÅThe conference included the traditional presentation Cups and 
Awards from the BBKA and Essex Honey Show. 

 ÅLocal caterers were used; food was a good standard. 
 ÅRaffle tickets were sold on the day. Overall the conference made 

Ã660 profit. 
  ÅReports and testimonials were published in The Essex Beekeeper. 
 ÅIan thanked all those concerned, who gave their time generously, 

both throughout the year and at the event. It was a special day, full of 
good humour and inspiring lectures, in a beautiful setting. 

 ÅThe Conference will be hosted by Southend Division, on Saturday 
11th October 2014 at Runnymede Hall, Thundersley. 

 ÅThe theme will be ñBeekeeping for Allò. 
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14 Conference 2014 Preview: given by David Blackwood 
 ÅThe Conference will be hosted by Southend Division, on Saturday 

11th October 2014 at Runnymede Hall, Thundersley. 
 ÅThe theme will be ñBeekeeping for Allò. 
 ÅSpeakers will be Heidi Hermann, Natural Beekeeping; Nicola    

Bradbear, Bees for Development; Terry Clare, Queenrearing. 
 ÅCatering arrangements are being finalised. 
 

15 Presentations 
 BBKA certificates were given out by the President, Eric Fenner.    

Recipients were: Morag Chase, Christopher Branch, Paul Langley, 
David Blackwood, Des Exworth, Jane Ridler (not all were present). 

 

16 Installation of 2014 Presiding Officer 
 David Blackwood, President of Southend Division, will be Presiding 

Officer for 2014. David read from the Book of Commemoration. 
 
 
The AGM business over, the meeting broke at 3.10pm for tasty                 
refreshments, kindly laid on by Southend Division. 
 
The break was followed by a talk by Pam Hunter called óHow Nutrition affects 
Colony Healthô.  Pam spoke of the needs of the colony for energy and health, 
and highlighted how not all pollen and nectar are equally valuable in nutrition 
terms.  As with us humans, a variety is needed, and, also like us, the bees 
do not always choose what is best for them. 

 
The meeting closed at 5.00pm. 
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One of the most critical topics at beekeeping courses for prospective 

beekeepers is "How to get started and where do I get bees?"  I try to 

instruct them that a "nuc" (nucleus hive) is usually the best buy for 

their money when it comes to purchasing bees to get started. 

A nuc is a new hive started with two to four frames of bees (some of 

which contain capped brood) and a queen.  Think of a nuc as a small 

starter hive with a laying queen (normally young) and a small number 

of bees, which can grow into a strong hive in the summer. 
 

Purchasing a nuc is a great way to increase the number of your hives, 

or to get started in beekeeping.  Unfortunately, the demand for nucs is 

greater than the supply.  Prices for nucs are typically slightly higher 

than for packages, but there are advantages to nucs that make this 

added cost worthwhile.  When you buy a nuc, you are getting a queen 

that is established and laying (you should see both her eggs and 

young larvae.).  You'll also receive three or four frames covered with 

bees, along with a couple of frames of capped brood from which new 

bees are emerging.  The queen, which should be a new young queen, 

will have already been accepted by the bees in the nuc, so there is 

virtually no danger of rejection, as sometimes occurs with new     

packages.  The queen should also have been laying eggs long 

enough that the beekeeper that made up the nuc can be confident of 

her quality.  Sometimes with a package (fortunately not very often), 

the beekeeper discovers that his new queen was insufficiently mated, 

the queen dies in the cage, or the bees don't accept her.  These  

problems are avoided with a nuc.  Plus the bees do not go through 

the stress of travelling in a package several hundred miles.  Many 

beekeepers recommend that new beekeepers buy only nucs, though, 

because of the low supply, this is not always possible. 

 

Pitfalls of buying nucs 

 

Unfortunately, I have seen nucs purchased by beekeepers in the past 

that were not a good value for the purchaser.  It can be difficult for 

beekeepers just getting started to evaluate nucs. 

.ǳȅƛƴƎ  bǳŎǎΩ 
 

Phil Craft  -  courtesy of ebees 
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Recommendations from experienced beekeepers that you trust can 

go a long way. 

 

Here are some standards that you should expect and questions you 

should ask the beekeeper from whom you are buying nucs.  These 

questions can also help you compare nucs that are being offered for 

sale at different prices by different beekeepers. 

 

1. When you first talk to a beekeeper selling nucs, ask how long 

he has been keeping bees.  Occasionally beekeepers with only 

a couple of years of experience decide that selling nucs is a 

fast way to make some money.  I would be concerned about 

buying nucs from beekeepers with less than three years of   

experience. 

 

 Don't be shy about asking other beekeepers about the          

 experience and skill level of the beekeeper offering the nuc.  If 

 you are looking for disease and pest-free nucs, they need to 

 come from skilled beekeepers that are proficient at keeping 

 their bees alive. 

 

2.   Ask when the beekeeper treated his hives for Varroa mites, or 

 what his Varroa levels were like this spring.  If he says he does 

 not treat for Varroa, make sure he is checking the hives for   

 Varroa levels. Ask if his hives have had American Foulbrood.  

 There have been  cases of nucs being sold infected with 

 Foulbrood.  Did the brood come from his own hives?  Some 

 beekeepers buy brood and bees from other beekeepers to 

 make nucs for sale.  There is nothing wrong with this, but you 

 should know where the brood and bees came from. 

 Will he guarantee that the hive is disease and pest free and         

 guarantee the queen for at least a brief period of time? 

3. Take a veil and ask the beekeeper to open the nuc.  The hive 

 should contain at least three drawn combs and may contain 

 one or two sheets of foundation.  If the bees are drawing out 

 the new foundation, this indicates that they have been in the 

 nuc more than a few days - which is a positive.  If they have not 

 drawn out the new foundation, that is an indication that the nuc  
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 was made up more recently.  Look at the drawn comb.  Does 

 it look fresh?  While it likely will not be newly drawn comb, it 

 should not be more than 2-3 years old.  The beekeeper should 

 not be culling his old comb to make nucs.   

 Very old comb can harbour disease (a downside of buying 

 nucs).  If you're not sure how to evaluate what you will see in 

 the nuc, get a more experienced beekeeper friend to go with 

 you to check it out. 

4.   If the nuc has been made up for more than a week, you should 

 have an opportunity to see large areas of eggs or fresh larvae, 

 which is another plus.  Look at the new eggs uncapped brood 

 on the comb. Is the queen laying in most of the available cells? 

 If the larvae development is further along, watch out for drone 

 cells scattered in amongst the worker larvae. This may indicate 

 a poorly mated queen. 

5. Ask if this is a purchased queen and, if so, from whom was she 

purchased?  Some beekeepers will make nucs without installing 

a queen but allow the nuc to raise a queen.  A queen raised 

from a swarm cell or supersedure cell has the potential to     

produce a quality queen, but queens raised by the insertion of a 

frame of eggs into a queenless nuc result from "emergency 

cells", and these cells sometimes produce poor quality queens. 

 Watch out for stubby queens with short abdomens - this        

 appearance is indicative of poor quality queens. If the nuc    

 contains a queen raised from a queen cell placed into that nuc, 

 make sure that she has had enough time since emerging to get 

 mated, and that the nuc contains her eggs.  I would never buy a 

 nuc containing a virgin queen or a queen cell instead of a mated 

 queen.  While you can learn a lot about a queen from looking at 

 the eggs and larvae (remember that the capped brood in the 

 nuc is probably from the parent colony unless the nuc has been 

 made up for more than a couple of weeks), also notice the 

 queen herself.  Her abdomen should be long in relation to her 

 thorax and head.  Ask how long she has been out and laying?  

 As I said before, she should have been out long enough to be 

 laying eggs and have her own larvae present (this takes only a 

 few days af ter egg laying begins). 
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First Lithuanian Beekeeping tour was taking place on 17th - 22nd July 
2013.  Three beekeepers from USA (Georgia) were first ones to try it out.  

 

        Now we are happy to invite you to 
    All Inclusive Guaranteed Departure Tour 

    Lithuanian Beekeeping 2014 

 
                   16th ï 21st July 2014 
  
                     6 days / 5 nights 

 
 

Price: 715 EUR / person (in double occupancy room) 
 

Beekeeping is one of the main crafts Lithuania is proud of.  We would like 
to share centuries old beekeeping traditions, which are still alive in some 
areas of the country, introduce you to nowadays beekeeping, give a 
chance to taste divine honey and fall in love with beautiful land of 

Lithuania. 
 

                         For any questions, please contact  
                            Simona Cibirkaite:   incoming@visitlithuania.net 

 

                         Tel. +370 5 2625241    Fax +370 5 2625242  
                  www.visitlithuania.net 

  

For sale 
  

6 WBC hives with bees:        Ã300 each 
 

plus extra back up equipment available 
(at additional cost), lifts floors etc. 

  

Electric 9 frame extractor as new:     Ã750 ono, 

Stainless steel settling tank with strainer:    Ã180 ono, 

80 buckets:     Ã1 each. 

  

Contact Mrs Chumbley    01277 362 625 (evenings) 
  

mailto:incoming@visitlithuania.net
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Local Honey Man  

London & Essex Commercial Beekeeper 
  

Honeybee Nucs from £165 

Mated Queens from £30 

(Defra & NBU standards compliant) 

  

  

Order online  www.localhoneyman.co.uk  

Contact us 07799-845-041 
  
  

¢ƘŜ .ŜŜ {ƘŜŘ 
!ǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ .ŜŜ {ǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ {ǘƻŎƪƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘƻǊ 

A Range of Frames and Foundation 

Hives and Hive Parts, Tools and Equipment 

Open by Appointment:     Please call Wendy on 07764 609 803 or  

Email:     beeshed@btinternet.com 

aŜŜǇǎƘƻƭŜΣ  DǊŜŀǘ tǊŜǎǘƻƴǎ [ŀƴŜΣ {ǘƻŎƪΣ 9ǎǎŜȄ    /aп фw[ 

 

10 overwintered colonies for sale. 
Sound productive stocks on National frames, 
 which I will transfer to your empty hives in April. 

  

Ã95 each. 
  

Ring  0788 5257 108  anytime.    DǊŀƘŀƳ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΦ 

 

http://www.localhoneyman.co.uk
mailto:beeshed@btinternet.com


15 

Whoôs who and how to contact them 

 

President of EBKA     Eric Fenner      Hon Member BBKA   Hon CLM EBKA 
 

Trustees: 
 

Chairman:      Richard Ridler        Old Barn House, 36, Walden Road, Sewards End, Saffron Walden, 

            Essex. CB10 2LF.  email  chair@ebka.org  tel. 01799 218 023 

Secretary:      Michael Webb       19 Ingrebourne Gardens, Upminster RM14 1BQ 

       email  michael.l.webb@btinternet.com      tel. 01708 250 606 / 07712 490 511 

Treasurer:      Bob Manning          12, Moorland Close,  Collier Row, RM5 2AB 

     email   treasurer@ebka.org         tel:  01708 760 770 

Divisional Trustees: 

Braintree James Jolley mrjolley@live.co.uk 

Chelmsford Richard Alabone r.alabone@sky.com 

Colchester Lee Bartrip leebartrip@gmail.com 

Dengie Hundred & Maldon Glenn Mayes trustee@dmbka.org.uk 

Epping Forest Ian Nichols ian@iannichols.demon.co.uk  

Harlow Mike Barke mjbarke@googlemail.com 

Romford P§draig Floyd  psafloyd@yahoo.com  

Saffron Walden Janice Grieve janicegrieve@gmail.com 

Southend Marguerita Wilson  philandritawilson@sky.com 

Divisional Contacts:  To contact a local Division: 

Braintree:  Colleen Chamberlain   01279 876 333   Chelmsford: Brian Spencer   01245 490 843 

Colchester:  Morag Chase   01206 522 576    D.H. & Maldon: Carlie Mayes  01245 381 577 

Harlow:    Nick Holmes  07730 735 752  Epping Forest: Robin Harman   07971 237 312 

Romford:   Pat Allen   01708 220  897                  Saffron Walden: Jane Ridler  01799 218 023 

Southend:  Chad Colby-Blake   01702 302 209  

 

EBKA Education Contact:   Jane Ridler  Old Barn House, 36, Walden Road, 

      Sewards End, Saffron Walden Essex. CB10 2LF,  

      01799 218 023  jane.ridler@uwclub.net 

The Essex Beekeeper  Magazine: 

Editor:   Jean Smye,  email: jsmye@sky.com     óNEWô email address 
 

Advertising: Curtis Thompson email:  advertising@ebka.org  

           tel. 07809 562 045  
 

Web site:  Nick Holmes    email:  webmaster@essexbeekeepers.com 
 

Distribution and Mailing Secretary:    Mary Heyes tel. 01702 588 009 
 

Regional Bee Inspectors for EBKA Region: 
 

Epping Forest and Romford Divisions (excluding Brentwood): 

Julian Parker       julian.parker@fera.gsi.gov.uk            tel.  07775 119 469 
 

All other Divisions: 

 Keith Morgan    keith.morgan@fera.gsi.gov.uk         tel. 01485 520 838 or 07919 004 215  
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